
 

BURLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

      The monthly meeting of Burley Parish Council (B.P.C.) was held on Wednesday 8
th

 

November 2017 at 6.30p.m. in Myrtle Hall. 

 PRESENT Cllr Daubeney (Chairman), Cllr Russell, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Martin, Cllr 

Johnstone, Cllr Steele (NFDC), 4 members of the public and the Clerk,  

PLANNING  Decisions communicated by NFNPA since BPC Meeting on 11
th

 October: - 

Address Proposal 

BPC  

Recommend 

-ation 

 NFNPA 

Decision 

The Dower House, 

Chapel Lane 

Pool house with roof mounted solar 

panels; swimming pool enclosure; 

relocation of 2 No. garden sheds 

R5 – No 

objection 

(Conditionally) 

Withdrawn 

31.10.17 

Lawfords, The Cross Change of use to Beauty Salon & 

Ancillary Uses 

R1 – Permission  Granted  

27.10.17 

Applications considered at BPC Meeting on 8
th

 November: 

Address Proposal BPC Recommend        

-ation 

Burley Grange, 

Mill Lane 

Use of Coach House as ancillary 

accommodation to main dwelling; alterations 

to fenestration; ramp 

R2 - Refusal 

Broombank,  

Castle Hill Lane 

Roof alterations R5 – No Objection 

Vereley House, 

Vereley 

Proposed pond R5 – No objection 

 NFDC SUSPENSION OF CAR PARKING CHARGES In support of Small Business 

Saturday NFDC will be suspending car parking charges on 2
nd

 December. In addition to 

this, parking charges in NFDC car parks will also be suspended on the last weekend 

before Christmas: 23
rd

 and 24
th

 December. 

 YOUTH OF BURLEY GRANT A grant of £200 was given to the Youth of Burley. This 

grant has been increased since last year in recognition of the valuable work that is done by 

the organisers with the young people of our village. 

 PROPOSED CLOSURE OF PART OF HOLMSLEY PASSAGE Following a proposal by 

the Verderers to return Highways land to Forest land at the northern extent of Holmsley 

passage, BPC will be communicating that it will not support the closing of Holmsley 

Passage as this is a well-used local route. 

 PROTOCOL IN THE EVENT OF DEATH OF A SENIOR ROYAL At the request of 

NFDC, BPC will prepare a protocol in the event of the death of a Senior Royal. This will 

include a Book of Condolence, lowering of the Union Flag to half-mast and flowers may 

be laid at The Cross. 

 LENGTHSMAN Our village Lengthsman continues to do valuable work around the 

village. If you have spotted any maintenance jobs that need doing around the village 

please let us know so that we can add them to next month’s jobs list. Please contact 

clerk@burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk  

 BURLEY CHRISTMAS CAROLS Put the date in your diaries: Monday 18th December 

for the annual BPC Christmas Carols. With the kind agreement of the manager, this year 

the event will be held at the Queen’s Head at 8.00pm. The Ringwood & Burley Band 

and Rev Angie Gammon will be in attendance. We look forward to seeing you there in 

festive voice! 

 NEXT MEETING   to be held on Wednesday 6th December 2017 at 6.30pm in the Myrtle 

Hall. (N.B. a week earlier than usual in order to accommodate the Village Magazine’s 

usual pre-Christmas copy deadline date).   
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